
I've taken up knitting again. I didn't mean to 
but a club started at work and I couldn't help 
myself. The purpose of the club is to knit warm 
things for the homeless (or whoever needs warm 
things this winter) and everyone is knitting 
one thing for the collection and then moving on 
to things for themselves or for Christmas 
presents.  

I'm using the opportunity to learn new things: 
I've finally 
learned how to purl 
and so can actually 
do patterns. With 
scarves it’s easy 
to practice new 
techniques because 
you have to repeat 
the same 
things over 
and over again 
to make the scarf 
long enough.  I've 
also moved into three dimensions: I've made a 
hat. It's nice to have something to do with all 
the things I've made once they're finished, and 
also gives me a reason to finish them.

That's what I've been working on just lately. 
I'll work backwards through the year.
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I have asthma again. I got a little tiny cold 
that wasn’t swine flu in November and it 
triggered asthma that won't go away.

I went to Vancouver to watch "A Chorus Line". 
It was a rainy weekend but my hotel was three 
steps from the theater. *by steps I mean 
blocks* and it was a very good idea that I 
watched it because I liked it a lot. 

Television.

This isn't a very good topic for a Christmas 
letter. 

However, I was at the Olympic torch light-up at 
the Legislature in Victoria in October and that 
was on television. I also watched the 
protesters march right by my apartment building 
that same evening. They were pretty 
spectacular, I have to say, even though I was 
hoping to see the torch instead.

Dance.

I started a new year of Dance in September and 
vowed never to miss a class. This lasted until 
the middle of October (pretty good) when I got 
a hurty kink in my neck. A couple of massage 
treatments later I was back, but now I have 
asthma, which is really hurting my game. The 
teacher said if I get tired I can sit down and 
stretch in the corner. 

I don't like to miss dance class because it 
makes me sad because I have so many nice dance 
clothes to wear and I don't like them to go to 
waste. I've already had to hide my ballet gear 
away since I'm not taking a ballet class this 
year. I am, however, doing two classes of 
modern and a floor barre class, so most of my 
outfits get good wear.



Summer.
Summer was just lovely and I purchased many 
cheerful bobbles. I don't remember what all it 
was, but I kept looking at my bank statement 
and saying "Where did all my money go??" Such a 
carefree time! 

I guess I also got a bit of a raise at the 
beginning of the summer, along with a new job, 
so I thought I had it made. The new job is 
still with the BC Government, but I've moved 
from “Liquor Control” to “Tobacco Litigation”*. 
It's in a whole other office with a whole new 
set of people. The advantages of my new job are 
that I don't have to talk with the public, or 
use the phone hardly at all, and most of my 
time for the last few months has consisted of 
searching government files for words to do with 
cigarettes. This isn't a job most people would 
find interesting but I don't mind it.  I even 
got to be supervisor over a team for a little 
while in the summer when our regular supervisor 
went on holiday. However, the "team" went back 
to school in September, and now it's just me 
and my supervisor. Oh, my title is "Assistant 
Tobacco Litigation Document Coordinator" or 
something like that.  On one form I’m a 
“Document Analyst”, which I quite like to say 
out loud to myself.
*I’ll be a valuable employee when the BC Gov. takes on firearms 
again, or legalizes pot.

I did some interesting things this summer: 
visited Nanaimo, went sailing, ate lots of 
fresh produce thanks to Dad and his garden, 
took the train a lot. 

I like taking the train because I can read like 
I can't on the bus. It's also got more leg room 
than the bus. The only problem is that it only 
runs twice a day: once up island in the 
morning, and then back down in the afternoon.

I worked on several paintings throughout the 
summer. Painting is really annoying. It's messy 
and paint costs a lot. Stupid paintings. I put 
them all in my storage compartment and won't 
look at them again.

Fun Fact!

I have been living in the same 
apartment near Cook St. Village for 
almost 2 years now.  My dream is to 
one day find a place with a bedroom 
(I'm currently in a bachelor) and a 

dishwasher.



Books.

I started reading books again this year. I 
haven't read so much since before I went to 
university and had the urge to read beat out of 
me by a writing and english degree. At the 
beginning of the summer when I was feeling 
nervous about my old job ending and my new job 
starting, I thought a good stress relief would 
be to pull out some old books o' comfort. This 
reminded me that books could be ordered from 
the library. I then looked up a bunch of books 
that looked good and ordered them all from the 
library. I'd get e-mail notifications every few 
days telling me that my holds were ready and 
I'd skip merrily down the street to pick them 
up (singing "tra-la-la" as I quite enjoy 
picking up my holds from the library). 

Spring.

I don't remember the spring. 

I didn't take part in my own Dance School's 
recital, instead taking the week off and 
helping Mum with her recital instead. I didn't 
do mine because this was just when I was ending 
my old job and starting a new one and I thought 
the stress of it all might throw me over the 
edge. And anyway, I always like hanging out 
backstage at Carlson's shows so it wasn't a 
very hard decision.  It also didn’t hurt that 
everyone there said “Oh, you’ll be fine.  Just 
keep dancing."

In March I got a breadmaker and it changed my 
life.

I think I spent all the time before March in 
winter hibernation, so there’s nothing to 
report from that time.

Festive Tidings, Everyone!

Know what else I like? 
Audiobooks! So I can knit and 

"read" at the same time.


